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1. Postponement of the TEAMx Observational Campaign (TOC)
As a consequence of the rejection of several major proposals and unavailability of key
infrastructure for summer 2024, the Coordination and Implementation Group (CIG) has reached
the conclusion that the TOC would profit from a postponement. The TOC is now planned to start
in September 2024 and will last for one year. The summer Extended Observational Period (EOP)
will happen in 2025, while the winter EOP is not affected by the postponement. We are optimistic
that multiple projects will be able to make good use of the time gained.

2. 3rd TEAMx Workshop: June 15&16, 2023 in Zürich
We are looking forward to welcoming the TEAMx-community at ETH in Zürich right before the
ICAM. Zürich is situated only 1 hour by train from St. Gallen, where ICAM will be held from 19 to
23 June 2023. The workshop will allow the working groups to provide feedback on the first
version of the Numerical Modelling Plan as well as the first draft of the Implementation Plan,
which will be shared with the community before the Workshop. Furthermore, participants will
have the opportunity to hear first results and lessons learnt from the 2022 pre-campaign in the
Inn Valley and there will be time reserved for groups to meet upon request. Registration is cost-
free and will be put online some time in February. More details will follow.

3. New partners have signed the TEAMx Memorandum of Understanding
We are happy to announce our latest partners: Charles University from Prague, Czech Republic,
and CONICET, the National Scientific and Technical Research Council from Argentina.

4. Sharepoint maintenance
The sharepoint hosted at KIT will be under maintenance from February 17, 14:00, until February
21, 17:00. During that time, only read-access to documents is ensured.


